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Rick Castner 

920-869-8505 

 

Michele Feivor 

920-246-6967 

 

Nikki Gerth 

920-819-0267 

 

Mike Masar 

920-615-1139 

 

Melanie Nyquist 

920-619-4500 

 

Dennis Schwenke 

Vice President 

920-869-1388  

 

Robin Wasielewski 

920-676-0314 

 

Mark Wernicke 

President 

920-822-1065 

 

Linda Will 

920-680-7513  

 

Debbie Bohm 

Treasurer 

920-680-8374 

Committee Assignments: 
Building and Grounds:  Mike Masar 

Life and Growth:  Melanie Nyquist 

Parish Education:  Robin Wasielewski   

Staffing:  Connie Fleigle, Rick Castner 

Ministry Support:  Michele Feivor, Dennis Schwenke & Mark Wernicke 

Worship:  Debbie Bohm & Linda Will 

Youth:  Nikki Gerth 

Parish Health Ministry: open 
 

Feel free to contact these Committee Chairs. 
Their phone numbers are to the right of this page. They are here to  
help serve YOU, the members of Peace Lutheran Church. 

 
 

Office Hours: 
Monday - Thursday:  8:00 am - 
4:00 pm 

Friday:  8:00 am - Noon 

Saturday:  Closed 

Sunday:  8:00 am - Noon 

Keeping you connected! 
 

Newsletter & Bulletins   
Tidings Newsletter is available in print and online at www.peacelc.org, Peace Church App 
(download it for free at Google Play or the App Store) or follow the Tidings link on the weekly 
e-letter.  The deadline for newsletter submissions is November 12th for the December issue.  
Call (920) 865-7595 or send information to Melissa@peacelc.org.  If you wish to opt out of 
the hardcopy of Tidings, please contact the church office to be removed from the mailing. 

The church bulletin is used to circulate news regarding Peace Church worship, fellowship and 
servant activities.  Please have bulletin articles in by NOON on Tuesdays, so we have time to 
create, proof and print the bulletin.  Thank you!  

 

Connect with Peace Lutheran 
You can visit www.peacelc.org and our ñPeace Lutheran Church ï Green Bayò Facebook  
page to keep connected to church.  The 9:20 am worship is broadcast live on Facebook each 
Sunday.  Sermon video and audio is posted on our website under the ñSermonsò tab.  Monthly       
Newsletters are posted on the website.  For confirmation students and families the class          
schedule, acolyte list and worship report forms are also available on the website.   

Prayer Chain 
Would you like to use your prayer time to share prayers for those with special needs?  Do have 
concerns youôd like others to pray with you over?  You can become part of the email Prayer 
Chain by emailing Pastor Stuart, pastorstuart@peacelc.org.   

http://www.peacelc.org
mailto:pastorstuart@peacelc.org


Thankful 
Give thanksé.itôs a great sentiment, a great idea and a great way to live.  But itôs not      
always easy, is it?  Life can be hard.  Life can be stressful.  Life can be busy, distracting  
and full.  So much so that we can at times forget to ñgive thanksò.  
 
Yet we read in the Bible time and time again to remember to stop and think and give thanks. 
It really is the best way to live with the perspective that all we have is a gift and we should 
be aware of that fact and live into that truth. 
 
There is a word that Iôve heard (and used myself) more than a few times in the last few 
years. It might be because Iôm getting older (and perhaps wiser). It could be because Iôm a 
parent of 3 children who in many ways have my personality. It could be that this word is 
true, or that it has always been true and we need to name it for what it is. The word is:     
entitlement.  We can feel in life that we are ñentitledò to things.  That we ñdeserveò this or 
that or that we should ñget whatôs coming to us.ò  Itôs actually an interesting and opposite 
idea from what we hear from the Bible.  
 
Give Thanks. Entitlement. 
 
We donôt ñdeserveò anything and we arenôt ñentitledò to a thing. If we were to ñget whatôs 
coming to us,ò I fear we wouldnôt like what we are likely to get. Because letôs face iténone 
of us is perfecténot even close. None of us has even a single full day that we arenôt full of 
ourselves on some level or that we havenôt done or said something that we shouldnôt have.  
Iôm sure you know people who give off the smell of ñentitlementòémaybe even yourself 
from time to time. Itôs not a great perspective on life nor is it a beautiful thing to behold in 
someone. 
 
But ñgive thanksò people are the exact opposite. People who are gracious, compassionate, 
caring, giving, loving and forgiving. You know those kinds of people, donôt you?  
People who have gone through something hard and have come out on the other side 
ñdeeperò, or more compassionate and loving toward others.  People who have a heart and a 
personality that you sometimes want to smack across the face because it may seem like itôs 
disingenuous while at the same time wishing that you had even a fraction of that optimism 
and that joy and that grace. You know those people, right? I bet Jesus has something to do 
with their livesésomething close and intimate.  
 
I want to be a ñgive thanksò kind of  
person, donôt you?  
 
It starts with remembering that        
everything, and I mean everything       
is a gracious gift of love from Jesus    
to you. It starts with starting to see the 
good and the joy and the light in all 
things, even in the dark.  It starts with 
remembering that we are not ñentitledò 
to anything, and yet we are given all 
good things because of Jesus.  
 
Give thanks. 
 

+Pastor Stuart+ 
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Causely      
November 
Causely makes a donation   
to a great cause every time 
people check-in at Peace  
Lutheran Church on          
Facebook & Instagram. To 
learn more about Causely 
visit causely.com/our-good. 

For the month of November, 
we are working with Convoy 
of Hope and feedOne to help 
feed children in developing 
nations.  Every 2 check-ins 
will provide a meal to a child 
in need. 

feedONE is a program of 
Convoy of Hope where the 
goal of feedONE is to see 
lives changed as they       
promote healthy children and 
communities free from    
poverty and hunger. Many of 
the children enrolled in this 
initiative have their only 
meal of the day at school. 
FeedONE feeds and       
monitors the health and 
growth of children each    
day in El Salvador, Haiti, 
Honduras, Kenya,            
Nicaragua, the Philippines, 
Ethiopia, South Africa,    
Guatemala, and Tanzania. 
Check them out here, 
feedone.com. 

The hashtag this month is 
#givemeals. Thanks for    
encouraging everyone that 
comes through the door to 
check-in for children in need. 

If You Are Hospitalized 
Due to HIPAA privacy laws, the church is often not informed when a person 
is hospitalized.  Please call the church office when you are in the hospital.  
Do not rely on the hospital to call the church office, even if they have said 
they will.   

All Saints Services 
All Saints Day will be celebrated on Thursday, October 31st and Sunday,        
November 3rd.  Weôll be using ñThe Service of Resurrectionò and feature the 
Peace Lutheran Band (minus a popular guitar player).  Our Church members who 
have died during this last year will be remembered in prayers and with a white 
rose on the altar.  There will be a time of silence to remember other saints who 
have touched our lives and who now rest in Godôs loving care.  

The Next Super Council/Committee Night is getting 
closer.  This exciting event will be held on Tuesday, 
November 19th.  The Church Council will meet from 
6:00 until 6:30 and then again at 7:45 until 8:45.        
Devotions will be shared from 6:30 to 7:00. ALL  
COMMITTEES will meet from 6:45 until 7:45.  

Super Council/ Committee Night 

Thanksgiving Eve Worship will take place at 7:00 pm on Wednesday,          
November 27th.  Weôll celebrate with Godôs thanksgiving meal of Holy    
Communion.   

Following the service weôll celebrate with pie in the Fellowship Hall.  You   
can bring a pie to share (any kind).  Plates, utensils and beverages will be    
supplied.  Or you can just join in.  Thereôs always enough.  Any extra pie will 
be shared with local homeless shelters. Start your Thanksgiving by giving 
thanks to God! 

No Thursday Evening Service on November 28th 

There will be no service on Thursday, November 28th, Thanksgiving Day. 
Thursday Evening Worship WILL take place every other Thursday in           
November at 7:00 pm.  When you canôt be with us on Sunday, join us for   
worship on Thursday Evenings.  

Thanksgiving Eve Worship 

Each year we enjoy beautiful decorations that highlight  
the seasons of Advent and Christmas.  This year, the    
decorating will be a multi-generational event taking place 
on Sunday, November 24th just after the 10:30 service.   

There are things to do for people of all ages. Consider 
bringing your family or a friend to lend a hand.  We 
should be able to accomplish all decorating within two 
hours.  Light refreshments will be served. 

We hope youôll join us as we ready our lovely church for 
the seasons of Advent and Christmas. A note for football 
fans-- the Packer game is set for 3:25 pm on the 24th and it 
is an away game.   

Advent/ Christmas Decorating 



Wednesday Morning 
Bible Study 
Every Wednesday at 10:00 am, meet with  
Pastor Stuart to connect with God and each 
other over coffee & the Word.  We will read 
and discuss the Bible passages that the pastor 
will preach on during worship the upcoming 
Sunday.  Reading ahead of time is not         
required.  Everyone is welcome to join at any 
point.  Drop in! 

 

Menôs Bible Study 
Join us at Julieôs Caf® every Wednesday from 6:30 am - 7:30 am 
for study of scripture on Sundayôs sermon text, a delicious break-
fast and good Christian fellowship! 

Womenôs Evening Bible Study  
Women's Evening Bible Study will meet Monday, November 11th 
at 7:00 pm in the Donut Room. We will use the October issue of 
Gather magazine for the study. Copies will be available.  

If you are a woman seeking to grow in faith and fellowship, please 
plan to attend. If you have any questions, please contact Shirley 
Paulson at spaulson1949@gmail.com .  

 
All of the places of our lives are sanctuaries; some of them just happen to 
have steeples. And all of the people in our lives are saints; it is just that 
some of them have day jobs and most will never have feast days named 
for them. 
          ~Robert Benson  

Bold Women Meeting 
Bold Women will be meeting on Sunday, November 17th, at 9:20 am in the chapel to begin planning the 
Green Bay Conference WELCA 2020 Spring Event to be held here at Peace.  Anyone interested in joining 
the group and helping to plan the event is invited to attend. 

  Ushers & Greeters Needed 
Do you attend worship  on Sunday mornings at 8, 9:20 or 10:30?  If you do, please consider 
serving as an Usher or a Greeter.   

As an Usher you will arrive 15 minutes before worship, hand out bulletins, count attendance, 
help collect offering, direct worshippers during communion and check pews after service to 
remove trash and straighten hymnals.   

As a Greeter you will arrive 15 minutes before worship and shake hands (sounds easy, because it IS!).   

Sign up for these roles is via an online sign up sheet.  To be invited to the sign up for either or both of these 
roles, send a request to Melissa Huber, melissa@peacelc.org. 

Piece By Peace Quilters 
Thank you to Jim Justman, Al Snellenberger and Joel Kind for loading the 288 blankets for Lutheran World 
Relief.  Thanks also to Brian Bloesel for the trailer and to Gaynell Pasch for driving them to Shawano.  Also 
included were 55 School Kits and 110 Personal Care Kits.   

 The quilters also have given 88 blankets to NEW Shelter, Red Cross, Freedom House, Golden House and 
Welspring during the past year.   Thanks also to all the people who have supported the quilters with fabric, 
sheets and other supplies and for the time to sew tops and assemble blankets.  Contributions of money to pur-
chase batting is always needed.   

We work every Thursday from 9:00 am to noon each week during the year and welcome anyone interested in 
helping.  If you have questions, just stop in or contact Mary Pasch at 822-5528. 



Call to Convention 
The Biennial Convention of the East  
Central Synod Wisconsin Women of the 
ELCA is Saturday, November 2, 2019     
at Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, 
Howard.  The theme is Bold Women  
Turning the World (Upside Down). 
Keynote Speaker: Reverend Meta Herrick 
Carlson -ñThe Canticle of the Turningò.  
Election of Officers and Conference   
Representatives to Synod WELCA Board 
and election of Voting Members 
(Delegates) to 2020 Triennial Convention.  
We will also address consideration of   
resolutions (due October 1st) to disperse 
funds and memorials for the Triennial Bi-
ennial Convention of the Synod Women 
of the ELCA November 2nd ï please set 
the day aside and plan to attend.   

To make a difference in someoneôs life, you donôt have to be brilliant, rich, 
beautiful or perfect, you just have to care. 
         ~Mandy Hale 

The Richard Mauthe Center Event 
2418 Leon Bond Dr, Green Bay, WI 54311  

Free and open to everyone! To register or for more information 
please email Judy Thompson, thomjh17@mcenter.org or call  
920-362-9934.  Upcoming events include: 
 

Drum Circle,  November 3rd, 6pm to 7:30pm 

Learn first hand the health benefits of drumming together with 
others. 

Come drum with us!  Make music!  Celebrate community and 
life!  Members of a Green Bay drum circle invite everyone to join 
the circle.  Try out our drums or bring your own.  Native flutes, 
ukuleles, singing bowls, and   simple percussion instruments are 
also welcome. Simple instruction and information will be given.  
If you are shy about drumming, come, listen, and if you decide to 
give it a try!  Supper will be provided 

Endowment Fund News 
Did You Knowé 

When you give to the Endowment Fund, your gift will keep on giving year    
after year, after year. Monies given to the Endowment Fund are invested.     
The earnings are added to the principle and then yearly  5% of the Fund is   
used to enhance the missions of Peace Lutheran Church apart from the general 
operation of the congregation.   Through this Fund, earnings from your gifts 
keep on giving to ministries of Peace Lutheran long after we are gone. 

The Endowment Fund will be distributing $2,319.02 in grants for the year 
2019. 

We are seeking input from youéIf you know of a ministry within our        
community that would benefit from a grant, please contact the church office. 

Thanks to your support, the Endowment Fund is growing.  If you would like more information of the Fund,   
please pick up the Endowment Fund trifold on the table in the gathering area, or contact the church office. 

Committee members:  Bob Schultz, Joel Kind, Bill Kuse, Shirley Paulson, Dennis Schwenke, Kevin Tews,      
Nancy Hallada 

HELP WANTED:  We are looking for a few new committee members.  We need people of all different           
backgrounds and interest.  No special talents are required. Just a curiosity about The Endowment Fund is needed.  
If you are interested in serving on the Endowment Fund Committee, or assisting the committee, we would like to 
talk with you. Please contact the church office, and Bob Schultz will contact you.  THANK YOU.  

mailto:thomjh17@mcenter.org


Super!  That is one word that describes our weekly attendance in Sunday School so far!  Our attendance has 
been over 100 children each week.  Great job children and parents! 

If you have not already done so, please fill out a registration form so we have one on hand for each student.  
This is important and we are missing a lot to-date. 

I want to thank the great group of openers, teachers and helpers that make our Sunday School program a        
success.  Teachers:  Andrea Felmer, Jeremy and Haley Weaver, Roger and Megan Bierhals, Skeeter and Kiley 
Mroczynski, Jessica Kaster, Brittany Hanstedt, Danielle Wagner, Ashley Dudek, Amy Murphy, Elizabeth    
Linssen, Kelly Gregozeski, Angie Parmentier, Becky Chriske, Jolene Truckenbrod, Adam Johnson and Jenna 
Truckenbrod.  Our openers (and Christmas program directors):  Megan Dornfeld, Kelly Hohman, Andrea 
Felmer and Jennifer Sinkula.  Our regularly scheduled helpers: Sophia DeCaster, Allen Kaster, Olivia Wagner, 
Tate Gerth, Brody Holewinski, Melissa Huber, Emma Gregozeski and Alyssa Kopp.  Also, a warm thank you 
for the parents who stay as their schedule permits.  All hands are very much welcomed! 

There is a blue Parent Letter available in the narthex and by 
Nurse Marshaôs office that also has important information in it.  
Please take one. 

Students were given the ECLA banks on October 27th.  Please 
encourage your child to contribute to this great cause.   Please 
fill and return to church by Thanksgiving Eve worship or         
to Sunday School.  I hope you can help.   Extra banks are   
available in the narthex if your child needs one. 

This month, the children will be learning stories about ñFire 
from Heavenò, ñGodôs Beloved Childrenò, ñIsrael, Godôs  
Vineyardò and ñJosiah Finds the Scrollò. 

Practice has been going great for the Christmas Programs.        
You can connect on Facebook to keep up with what is happening, 
hear the music and study the movements learned.  Search ñPeace 
Lutheran Church Christmas Programò.   CHECK IT OUT!   

Our Sunday School program could use a teacher in 4th grade 
to rotate planning/teaching the weekly lessons.  If not 
ready for a full-time commitment, we will have a sign up 
to teach weekly for the 4th grade families shortly.  Watch 
for the email to sign up!   Please contact Pastor Stuart or 
Laura Ruotsala with questions or to volunteer!  Thank 
you. 

Please remember that your child(ren) can start Sunday 
School at any time!  Guests are also welcomed to attend.  
Any questions or concerns, please contact the church office 
or Laura Ruotsala at momoftwo@new.rr.com. 

Sunday School       

students toured an 

ambulance and police 

car as part of the 

Health Fair October 

6th. 

Confirmation  
November 
 

 6 ð Learning Session - 6:30 pm - 8:00 pm  

13 ð Fellowship Session - see guides 

20 ð Learning Session - 6:30 pm - 8:00 pm  

27 ð Thanksgiving Eve - No Classes  

Whenever students will not be 
able to make a session or activity, 
please inform your childôs    
Guide(s) or Pastor Stuart.   

For more information about the 
confirmation program at Peace 
Lutheran, email Pastor Stuart at 
pastorstuart@peacelc.org. 

Sunday School Update 

mailto:momoftwo@new.rr.com


Outside In    ~Monthly commentary from Melissa Huber, Church Secretary 

In our dating stage, my husband and I didnôt really talk    
politics.  The first time we did get political is etched in my 
memory.  Heôd said something intelligent or had a good 
idea ï exactly what that was I donôt remember.  I said to 
him, ñYouôre right.  Thatôs a great idea!  Hey, you should 
run for president!ò  His retort is what I remember best, ñNo 
way.  You have to be really vain or crazy to want to be  
president!ò  

Given some time to ponder his statement, Iôd say you have 
to be a little of both.  However, to be church council      
president, I think you have to be just the opposite: selfless 
and down-to-earth.  November is known for two things:  
turkey and exercising your right to vote.  Although it is an 
off-year election this year for Wisconsin, I thought Iôd     
follow the spirit of the season and talk turkey with our own 
church president, Mark Wernicke.  Hereôs a look at that exchange: 

How long have you been church president? 

I believe I have been council president since January of ô18 (so, approaching two years). About a decade ago, I also 
served as council president for a number of years (not sure how many)é 

How did you feel when you were asked/nominated to be church president? 

I was actually surprised. It came up in a formal council meeting. Al Williams said, ñI nominate Mark...ò   I thought 
to myself, ñSure, why not; I can likely help the council and church.ò 

Whatôs been the most difficult task/event since being president? 

The main task for the last two years has been centered around Pastor Donôs retirement and then the transition to 
calling another strong leader to partner with Pastor Stuart. Being thoughtful, planful and patient has been the      
focus; keeping the congregation informed and confident around Peaceôs exciting future. 

Have you held any other offices on church council? 

About 10 years ago, I was very involved with the long-range planning committee of the council. I find that work   
fascinating; itôs clearly a current focus of the church, as well. 

Has anything surprised you about being church president? 

The biggest surprise has been that we ñthoughtò we found a pastor to work with Pastor Stuart, even before Pastor 
Don retired, so quickly. And then almost as quickly, that pastor changed his mind. We are still very optimistic about 
calling a great pastor; it will just take time (which is actually no surprise at all). 

What gifts have helped you be a great church president? 

I wouldnôt call them gifts, but successful leaders are forward-looking, strategic, collaborative and good listeners. A 
continuous focus on all of those areas will insure the church and council thrive long into the future. 

When your term comes to an end, what advice would you give to the next church president? 

See the answer to the previous question; especially the parts about collaboration and listening. 

Anything you want to add that I didnôt touch on???  

The foundation of our church is strong, with an excellent, tenured pastor, an experienced administrative team, and 
an engaged council. The future is bright! 

 

7"/,õ" 7)/(õ#& D,ȶ-#ȵȶ(. 
 

Mark Wernicke  



From the Desk of Nurse Marsha 
GRATEFUL!  I am truly grateful for all the people who had Health Fair booths 
or helped in any way to make our 10th Biennial Health Fair a God led, magical 
success!  Over Ĳ of the booths were people from Peace Lutheran and the other ı 
were people who I personally knew from my own life experiences and even from 
a church I used to attend years ago.  AMAZING GRACE! 

One health booth we didnôt get a chance to have this year is THERAPY DOGS.  I am hoping we will at our 2021 
Health Fair!  According to Rev. Scott Stoner of the Living Compass Wellness Initiative, our pets give back to us 
in so many ways. He shared what Author Mathew Fox wrote on how his dog helped him and he learned many  
valuable lessons about how to live well from his dog.  I would like to share this list of 20 things we can learn from 
a dog. 
 

1. Never pass up the opportunity to go for a joyride. 

2. Allow the experience of fresh air and wind in your face to be pure 
ecstasy. 

3. When loved ones come home, always run to greet them. 

4. When itôs in your best interest, practice obedience. 

5. Let others know when they have invaded your territory. 

6. Take naps and stretch before rising. 

7. Run, romp, and play daily. 

8. Eat with gusto and enthusiasm. 

9. Be loyal.  

10. Never pretend to be someone you are not. 

11. If what you want lies buried, dig until you find it. 

12. When someone is having a bad day, be silent, sit close and nuzzle 
them gently. 

13. Thrive on attention and let people touch you. 

14. Avoid biting when a simple growl will do. 

15. On hot days, drink lots of water and lay under a shade tree. 

16. When youôre happy, dance around and wag your entire body. 

17. No matter how often you are scolded, donôt buy into the guilt 
thing and poutérun right back and make friends. 

18. Bond with your pack. 

19. Delight in the simple joy of a long walk. 

20. Long after you are gone, remain a memory in peopleôs dreams. 
 

Nowégo back and read all 20 one more time! Let a couple seep into your heart and smile. Do you have joyful 
memories that come to you in your dreams? I pray you do! 
 

May God bless you all with His unending love,   

 ~Nurse Marsha Contact  
Nurse Marsha  
You can reach Nurse Marshaôs  

office by calling 920-865-7595, extension 
2.  She will return your call during office 
hours.  You may also send her  

questions via email to:                    

nursemarsha@peacelc.org. 

Movinô &  Groovinô 
 

Movinô & Groovinô meets Tuesdays from 1:00 pm to 
2:00 pm at Peace.  The group uses DVDs that combine 
walking with exercise.  For more information contact 
Nurse Joyce McCollum at 920-621-2542 or you can  
text her at that number as well. 



Personal Care Kits 
Thank you to everyone who donated to the personal 
care kits.  Thank you to everyone who donated to the 
personal care kits.  We were able to assemble and 
ship 110 kits this year!  THANK YOU!  Our goal for 
this coming year will again be 100 kits. In collabora-
tion with Lutheran World Relief, Personal Care Kits 
are shared with people who have lost everything from 
a natural disaster or life-threatening violence. Each 
kit includes:    

¶ One light- or medium-weight bath-size towel 
(approx. 52ò X 27ò), dark color recommended 

¶ Two bath-size bars (4 to 5 oz.) of soap, any brand, 
in original wrapping 

¶ Adult toothbrush in original packaging 

¶ One sturdy wide tooth comb 

¶ One metal nail clippers 

Our current needs include toothbrushes, wide tooth 
combs, nail files, and towels. 

Please place donated items in the LWR basket in the 
gathering area.  Your contributions to this mission 
project are greatly appreciated! 

Next Meeting  
Katieôs Circle will gather 
on Tuesday, November 
12, at 1 pm in the fellow-
ship hall.  Our hostesses 
for this month are Pam 
Schuelke and Sue    
Snellenberger.   

The Bible study can be 
found in the November 
issue of the Gather magazine.  The lesson is titled: 
ñNo hard feelings?  Stewarding  the gift of joyò and is 
found on pages 22 ï 27.  In   this session we will take 
a deep dive into the gift and stewardship of joy.  We 
will begin in the Psalms, and then turn to the Song of 
Solomon. 

In addition to our Bible study we will collect our 
ñThank Offeringò for the year.  Also, we plan to    
participate in LIRS Hope for the Holidays project by 
preparing holiday cards for families in immigration 
detention, and for children who crossed our borders 
alone.  Please bring any extra blank cards you may 
have and we will also create our own. 

Please plan to join us.  The discussion is always     
interesting and encouraging.  What an easy way        
to make a difference in someoneôs life! 

If you do not receive the Gather magazine, you may 
order a subscription by calling 844-409-0576 (toll 
free); or write to Gather, PO Box 336, Congers, NY  
10920-9902; or visit www.gathermagazine.org.  The 
cost for 1 year/10 issues is $19.95. 

The suggested personal care kit item is wide toothed 
combs. 

Library Work Day 
There will be a work day in the library on 

Tuesday, November 26th, from 1 ï 3 pm.  We 

will have general cleaning and straightening 

to take care of as well as cards to file.        

Anyone interested in helping out may join us. 

Book Review 

A SILKEN THREAD 

A SILKEN THREAD by Kim Vogel Sawyer is a 

story about Laurel Millard.  Laurel is the youngest 

child in her family and her siblings tell Laurel that 

she must take care of their mother.  Laurel applies  

to be a silk weaver at the 1895 Atlanta Cotton      

Exposition.  At the exposition Laurel hopes to find   

a gentleman who will be able to afford the care of 

Mama and allow Laurel the life she dreams of.  

When someone destroys the silk room, Willie Sharp 

is assigned to protect the silk room and the ladies 

who work there.  Laurel gets to know Willie and his 

good friend Quincy Tateða black groundskeeperð

and witnesses firsthand the destructive divisions 

based on race, education, and social class.  Laurel 

looks to God for guidance on what to do. 

This was a wonderful book.  A SILKEN THREAD 

can be found in the fiction section of the library.  

Check it out and enjoy! 

School Kits 
Thank you to everyone who donated 
items for the Lutheran World Relief 
school kits.  We were able to          
assemble and ship 58 kits this year.   

We do have a few supplies left so we 
will plan to do this again next year.  



THE MEN AT PEACE 

We will meet Sunday, November 3rd at 9:00 am in 
the Conference Room. ALL men of Peace who 
have ideas and skill to share for inter-generational 
events are invited.  If you would like to get          
involved with what is  happening, feel free to    
stop by! 

ñWhat you do makes a difference, and you have to decide what kind of 
difference you want to make.ò 
           ~Jane Goodall  

November Update 
This women's group is focused on outreach into the community with socialization 
and prayer.  Please join us for a meeting, all are welcome.  Our next meeting will be 
Saturday, November 2nd at the Polish ChickôN in Pulaski. If you want to be on the 
mailing list for the monthly meeting minutes, please email Debbie Sanchez at 

The dates for the next food drive at Peace Lutheran will be September 8th to October 13th. 
The theme is ñFeeding the 5,000òðcollect 5,000 food items. As you are able, please leave 
non-perishable food items on the table in the gathering space.  Letôs try to collect 5,000    
donations!  All contributions go to local food pantries. 

Food Drive 

Pizza Sale Update 
The Men at Peace group thanks everyone who purchased       
pizzas and especially those who participated in pizza making 
day, October 19th.  The money raised helps support the Men at 
Peace Ministry here at Peace and their many outreach projects. 

If you ordered pizzas but have not picked them up, please pick 
them up by visiting the church during office hours. 

Mauthe Center Meal Service 
Peace will be cooking and serving a turkey dinner 
at the Mauthe Center on the campus of UW-GB 
Tuesday, November 19th.  Cooks, servers, and  
desserts are needed. Sign up on the sheet in the  
donut room. Cooks need to arrive by 4:00 pm and 
servers are needed by 5:30 pm.  Desserts are to be 
delivered to Peace Lutheran by 3:30 pm on the 
19th.  Thank you for volunteering! 

St. Johnôs Shelter Meal 
We are serving at St. Johnôs Shelter on Thursday, 
November 14th from 5 - 7:15 pm.  Volunteers need 
to be 18-years-old and over.  We need 2-3 servers 
and volunteers for deserts.  You may sign up on the 
kiosk in the donut room.  With colder weather there 
will be more guests in need.  Thank you! 

Caring card ministry sends greetings to members in our con-
gregation to be lifted in prayer.  Thank you Renee Stieg for 
sending out 59 cards for the Month of September.  

Greeting Card Ministry 

Sue Suring reported 24 dresses and 8 bags 
were made in September and in October.  Kits 
are available in the donut room to sew and   
return.  Thank you to everyone who went 
above and beyond and made 100ôs of dresses 
this year for children in need.  If anyone is   
going on a mission trip or knows children in 
need of dresses or bags please contact Sue 
Suring at suringsue@yahoo.com.  

Sewing For Smiles 

Christmas Outreach 
Full Circle has collaborated with The Giving Tree of Howard and 
will collect gifts for their holiday store again this year.  Beginning 
Sunday, November 10th, there will be a tree set up in the donut 
room.  You will find lists of needed gift items by this tree.  As  
you are able, purchase gifts and leave them at church by the tree.  
Donations will be given to the Giving Tree. 
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Sam & Shannon Ambrosius and Cassandra 
(infant) 
4577 Shawano Ave, Green 
Bay, WI  54313 
Sam is in sales at Krueger 
Sentry Gauge. 
 

David & Rose Andre 
252 W. Cedar St, Pulaski, 
WI  54162 
Dave and Rose are       
retired and enjoy hunting, 
fishing, sewing and    
volunteer work at the  
Pulaski Pantry. 

New members were received Sunday, September 

29th, 2019.  We welcome them to our congregation.   

 

David Budde 
3065 Hidden Forest Ct, Suamico, 
WI  54313 
Dave enjoys RV-ing,            
woodworking and boating.  He is 
an active member of Americaôs 
Boating Club, Green Bay. 

 

Joshua & Amber 
Haynes and Ethan 
(12) and Aubrey (10) 
753 Rymer Ct, 
Sobieski, WI  54171 
Josh is a mechanical 
service specialist at 
Fabio Perini and  
Amber is a 
paraprofessional for Pulaski 
School District. 

 
 

Tim & Emily Klemme and Thomas (2) 
2066 Meadow Heights Trl, Suamico, WI  
54313 
Tim works for 
Schneider National 
as a fleet sales rep.  
Emily is director    
of school-based    
operations for the 
Boys & Girls Club 
of Green Bay. 

 

Nick & Stephanie 
Potoczek and Brantley 
(infant) 
578 Pebblestone Cir,     
Hobart, WI  54155 
Nick is a finance manager 
at Broadway Enterprises 
and Stephanie is a CMA at 
ovation hand institute. 

 

Nathaniel & Kim Wagner and Elliot (7) and               
Anderson (4) 
340 E Glenbrook Dr, Pulaski, WI  54162 
Nathaniel is the supervisor at the NEW Zoo Adventure 
Park.  Kim is a substitute teacher for the Howard-Suamico 
and Pulaski school districts. 


